
Public Works  

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

SUBJECT: 2022 Pavement Maintenance Project – Chip Seal 

MEETING: Council Meeting – 06 SEP 2022 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends award of the 2022 Chip Seal project bid to Jay Mills Contracting in the amount of $405,546.00.   
 

BACKGROUND: 

On August 29, 2022, the City of Stephenville opened bids for the above referenced project.  Two bids were received.  The 
low bid was received by Jay Mills Contracting of Stephenville, TX. 
 

PROJECT: 

The project includes the application of emulsified asphalt, cover coat aggregate and a fog seal to existing roadways.   
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 

Project funding was appropriated in the adopted FY21-22 budget.  Ample funds exist to perform the full project scope.  
Approximately $95,000 remains budgeted for annual pavement maintenance and staff will work with the contractor to 
expand the project area to utilize the remaining funds efficiently.  A copy of the bid tab is shown below. 
 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

2022 PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE PROJECT – CHIP SEAL 
City of Stephenville, TX 

Bid Opened August 29, 2022 
 

 

  CONTRACTOR LOCATION TOTAL BID 

1 Rose Contracting, Inc McKinney, TX $519,630.95 

2 Jay Mills Contracting Stephenville, TX $405,546.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


